
January 8, 2019 

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 

P.O. Box 47250  

Olympia, WA 98504-7250  

Attn: Sean Mayo, Pipeline Safety Director  

RE: Deactivated Gas Line Inspection and Remediation Program (Docket PG–160924) 

Dear Mr. Mayo, 

Pursuant to the settlement agreement contained in docket PG-160924, PSE is submitting this 

closeout agreement for completion of Population 1 services inspection by December 19, 

2018.  

I am pleased to report that the Population 1 inspections were completed ahead of schedule on 

December 13, 2018. There were two (2) improperly deactivated services found in Population 1 

and  have been cut and capped. The rest of the Populations 2, 3 and 4 are in progress and on 

track for completion as per the requirement of the settlement agreement. Attached are the 

results of the 2018 efforts under the Deactivated Gas Line Inspection and Remediation 

Program.  

PSE appreciates the opportunity to continue to work with Staff on this program. Should you 

have any additional questions, please call me at (404) 558-8203. 

Sincerely, 

Vidushi Raina  

Gas Compliance Program Manager 

cc: Steve Secrist  

Booga Gilbertson  

Cathy Koch  

Cara Peterman 

Cheryl Mcgrath 

Duane Henderson 

Harry Shapiro  
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